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14 November 2005

Southern California Earthquake Center
University of Southern California,

3651 Trousdale Parkway, Suite 169

Los Angeles, California, 90089-0742
RE: SCEC 2006 RFP, Martel/d'Alessio Proposal

Dear Selection Committee,

I look forward to working with Dr. Stephen Martel on a SCEC funded research project. Our proposed work will be conducted as a joint effort between the U.S. Geological Survey (USGS) Earthquake Hazards Team and the University of Hawaii. The nearly complete outcrop exposure of this 7-km-long strike-slip fault zone will allow detailed mapping of the distribution and nature of a fault damage zone along strike. Dr. Martel and I have previously worked together to map the geometry and slip distribution along the entire fault extent, which forms the basis for relating the features of the damage zone to the mechanical properties and behavior of the fault.

As a federal scientist, the USGS will contribute my salary to this project. We request funding for Dr. Martel's salary and modest field expenses. The USGS will also provide assistance in recruiting a qualified student field assistant. The work can be completed without the student, but we feel that the unique field area and the nature of the project form the foundation for a powerful student learning experience. We therefore request salary and field expenses for the student from SCEC. 

Thank you for considering our proposal,

Matthew A. d'Alessio
U.S. Geological Survey				Dr. Matthew A. d’Alessio


Earthquake Hazards Team				  Tel:	650/329-4829


345 Middlefield Road, MS 977			  Fax:	650/329-5163


Menlo Park, CA  94025-3591			  email:	dalessio@usgs.gov
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